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A sign that spring is in the air on this sunny day. At the time this picture 

was taken storm Doris was yet to have hit and the pathway around  

Totteridge Recreation Ground looks just right for a pleasant walk.  

 

See inside for all your community news from Totteridge & Terriers….. 
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Web: www.apacheplumbing.com 
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Events & Information Diary 

Wednesday 8th March 
Wycombe Wenches W.I. Meeting 8pm Totteridge Community Centre 
Tonight there is an introduction to Tai Chi for all to try. 
 
Saturday 25th March 
Terriers Playgroup Spring Fair, St Francis Church Hall, Amersham Road 
Annual Spring Fair from 2pm to 4pm. A variety of stalls with plenty to choose 
from including cakes, Mothers Day gifts, Henna/Face painting and an Easter Egg 
hunt. There will also be a tombola, raffle and refreshments available. 
 
Thursday 30th March 
Terriers W.I. Meeting 7:45pm at Cedar park School, Hazlemere 
Monthly meeting of the W.I. Talk this month is “Flower Power with Plants and 
Animals”. Guest speaker is Dr Brenda Harold. 
 
Thursday 4th May 
Terriers W.I. Meeting 7:45pm at Cedar park School, Hazlemere 
Monthly meeting of the W.I. This month is the “Resolution Meeting”. 
 
Sunday 14th May 
Pann Mill Open Day, The Rye, High Wycombe 
Pann Mill will be open from 11am until 5pm as part of the national mills weekend. 
There will be freshly milled flour available, bric-a-brac, craft and other stalls.  
Refreshments will also be available. 
 
Saturday 20th May 
T & T News Summer edition deadline 
Today is the deadline for articles, news and advertising for the summer edition of  
T & T News. See page 30 for our contact details. Please get your articles in as soon 
as possible. Distribution will be from early June. 
 
Thursday 8th June 
Terriers W.I. Meeting 7:45pm at Cedar park School, Hazlemere 
Monthly meeting of the W.I. Talk this month is “Embroidery and Beadwork”. 
Guest speaker is Marcelle Siddall. 
 
Remember to let us know your events for the diary. Between printed editions we 
can include your events on our web site diary. 
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T & T News is published four times a year in March, June, 
September and December. We aim to get the magazine distributed 
by mid month of issue. In order that we can achieve this deadline 
we need your articles and advertising as early as possible. Our 
deadline for the summer 2017 edition is 20th May. 
 
We thank all our advertisers and contributors for their support. 
However T & T News cannot endorse any product or service 
contain within this magazine. You are advised to check details of 
all goods and services offered. All contributions are excepted in 
good faith and opinions expressed are not necessarily that of the 
editor or T & T News.  
 
That’s about it….Join us again in June 2017. In the meantime you 
can catch up with the latest news on the web at: 
 

www.bucksvoice.net/tandtnews 

68 Windsor Drive 
High Wycombe 
HP13 6BL 

Totteridge and 

Terriers News 

Telephone:  
01494—463107 
Text / Mobile:  
07905—888098 
E-mail: 
tandtnews@tiscali.co.uk 

Printed by: Expert Print 
Doncaster DN1 2TF 
Tel: 01302 - 719137 

Print Run: 

3,750 copies 
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Hello, 
 
Welcome to the Spring 2017 edition of T & T News. 
 
Hopefully as you read this edition of the magazine the 
colder days are easing away and there is a touch of spring in 
the air. Before you know it summer will be here and we can 
all enjoy the great outdoors once again. In the meantime for 
many it will be preparing the garden for the days ahead and 
there is of course always lots to do. 
 
Time flies too! You will notice this edition of your 
community magazine is No.39 which means our summer 
edition will be our 10th birthday edition. Little did we know 
when we started this publication it would still be running 
with very much the same team, distributors and advertisers 
who were with us in that first edition. 
 
Once again we have all the news from your local 
community and organisations that serve the residents of 
Totteridge & Terriers. Do please support them and if you 
can volunteer or get involved. 
 
Happy reading until next time! 
 
David Winterburn, Editor 

W E L C O M E  T O  T & T  N E W S  I N S I D E  T H I S  

I S S U E :  

A Local Cleaning company for all your 
Domestic and Office Cleaning 
Regular or occasional cleans 
One off, End of Tenancy etc 

Competitive Rates - Free Quotes 
 

Call  01494 446131 or 07900 354174 
E-mail: info@absolutecleaninguk.co.uk  

Web: www.absolutecleaninguk.co.uk 
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General Civil  

and Building Work 
 

Commercial Property  

Maintenance 
 

Tel: 01494 712139 

Mob: 07798 897039 
E-mail: lm@constructmaintain.co.uk 

Markland Gardening Services  

For all your general garden 
maintenance  

including  
grass cutting / edging  

hedge cutting  
weeding / planting / mulching  

 
PLUS  

with 15 years experience growing  
organic fruit and vegetables,  

practical help and advice in creating 
and maintaining  

a vegetable or kitchen garden.  
Tel:    01494-881119  

Mob: 07847-111079  
E:markland.gardening@googlemail.com 

AZTEC  

CHIMNEY SWEEP 

 

 

 

 
Brush & Vac 

Fast Friendly Service 

Clean & Tidy 

Johnny The Sweep 

All Areas Covered 

Tel: 01494 532748 

 

� Carpentry 

� Kitchens Supplied & Fitted 

� Roofing Repairs 

� Internal/External Doors Supplied 

and Fitted 
� UPVC Facias & Soffits 

� New Windows & Doors 

� Replacement Blown Glazing Units 

� Lignia Garden Decking 

� Internal/External Decorating 

� Gutter Clearance/Repair/Replace 

� New Windows & Doors 

� Shed Roof Felting 

� Fencing & Gates Supplied/Installed 

 

Crystal Property Maintenance 
  email:ash.craven@gmail.com  

Telephone: 07742 022987 

Property Maintenance 
For a reliable and quality based service 
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TEAM MANAGERS & HELPERS WANTED 

With more players joining we now have over 40 young players at our Saturday morning 
‘mini’ training sessions down the Rye, we could really do with more ‘coaching’ help and 
possibly volunteers to introduce new age groups to provide football to a greater cross sec-
tion of the local community.  
 
In this position you would manage the team affairs – arranging and leading training ses-
sions, liaising with opposition managers and parents to arrange matches, setting up and 
instructing the team on match days, reporting results and attending a monthly club meeting. 
All coaching & manager positions are voluntary and a FA Level 1 coaching certificate is 
desirable but not essential as the club will subsidise the cost of training to the right person. 
Sport helps children develop in many ways, learning key skills for life such as team work, 
communication and problem solving whilst providing a fun and challenging environment to 
maintain their fitness levels. Our qualified FA coaches are there to ensure that the children 
develop their skills at their own pace and have the satisfaction of putting them into practise 
against players of their own age.  
 
We also in need of referees to officiate our ‘home’ matches, again the club is willing to sub-
sidise training costs in return for availability to the club; this could be a good introduction 
for a younger person into refereeing. 
 
If you are interested in joining please contact Peter Jemmett by email  
peterjemmett@aol.com or call the appropriate team manager: 
 
Under 10’s – Frank Milligan   07506 564169 
Under 11’s – Tak Aziz   07838 579217 
Under 12’s – Oliver Witney   07706 888441 
Under 16’s – Liam O’Rourke   07519 820273 

T & T NEWS NEEDS YOU! 
 

New volunteers are needed to help 
deliver T & T News four times a year. 
We have a number of roads where help 
is required so why not join our team? 

 
 If you can help call us on 01494 463107 

or text 07905 888098. 
E-mail: tandtnews@tiscali.co.uk 

Come Dancing With Me 
 

Dance tui
on for adults 

Beginner Classes 

Every Tuesday evening in Downley 
 

www.comedancingwithme.co.uk 

0787 353 8709 
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TOTTERIDGE FC has provided football to the local youth in the 
community since 1996. For more information and contact details please 
visit our web site – tottfc.intheteam.com 

 

TEAM NEWS 
After many changes to the league division set up, with teams joining 

and withdrawing over the earlier part of the season, our Under 16’s find themselves in a 
very handy position with 5 games remaining. Sat in 2nd place, we are 1 point behind the  
leaders Tring Tornadoes Blue but with 2 games in hand. Our main challengers though are 
Chalfont St Peter who in 3rd place, are 3 points behind us but with a game in hand. We are 
due to meet at home on 12th March in what is turning out to be a crucial game in the  
championship run-in. 
Following his debut on Bucks TV, Under 16’s team manager Liam O’Rourke furthered his 
media career by appearing on Wycombe Sound’s Friday night sports show alongside 
Wycombe Wanderers legend Keith Scott. Much of the hour long sports show was given to 
Liam who did a fine job promoting Totteridge FC, there is a link to the show on our  
Facebook group page. 
During the course of the winter, a fair few matches have been postponed due to the  
conditions, but never-the-less, our mini teams continue to make excellent progress. Both 
our Under 11’s and Under 12’s play 9-a-side football and have adapted to this format really 
well. The Under 11’s remain unbeaten in their last 5 matches while the Under 12’s are on a 
run of 7 matches without defeat. 
 

WANTED - GOALKEEPER 
In preparation for next season, we are looking for a keen goalkeeper to play regularly for the 
Under 11’s (next season Under 12’s), please tell anyone interested to contact Tak (details 
below). 
The Under 10’s play small sided football. Mini football takes the format of two small sided 
games played simultaneously against an opposing club of two teams (A v A & B v B and 
then A v B & B v A), the results are incidental with the main emphasis on learning football 
skills but again, excellent progress and good results have been made over the season. 
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Our December meeting was, as is usual, the occasion of our Christmas 
Party. A delightful entertainment was provided by Joan Dark who 
performed a selection of her own verses and monologues, all with a 
Christmas theme. A delicious buffet was provided by the committee and the 
meeting left all members looking forward to the festive season. 
 
The New Year was ushered in at our January meeting by a wine tasting with 
 foods appropriate to the wine being sampled. Each was accompanied by a 
explanation by Celia Carter, who had organised the event, covering the wine, 
the grapes used to make it, the terrain in which they grow and the foods 
which it complements. 
 
In February we were greatly entertained by actor, writer  and teacher Jeff 
Rozelaar talking about “Bagels and Bacon” recounting the history of his 
early life in the East End of London and how he became involved in acting. 
 
Our programme for next few months is :- 
 
30 March     “ Flower Power with Plants and Animals”, speaker Dr  
      Brenda Harold 
 
4 May              “The Resolutions meeting “ 
 
8 June              “Embroidery and Beadwork”, speaker Marcelle Siddall 
 
We meet at 7.45pm at Cedar Park School and are always glad to welcome 
new members.  
 
For more information please contact Margaret O’Connor  075026 12093 

Terriers Evening W.I. 
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Motor company toasted after giving hundreds of pounds  
to save school Breakfast Club 

  
Platts Motor Company is the toast of The Highcrest Academy – after donating cash to 
pay for the High Wycombe school’s Breakfast Club. The Hyundai dealership in 
Wooburn Moor has agreed to give more than £500 this year to help fund the early-
morning club which runs from 7.30am until school starts. More than 100 students 
attend the free club each day. 
  
Delighted Vice Principal Emma Bowden said: “This was a wonderful gesture from 
Platts that is really appreciated by our students, their families and our staff.  “Breakfast 
is said to be the most important meal of the day and, yet, for whatever reason students 
don’t always have time to grab something to eat before they leave for school. This 
therefore gives them a great start to their day. 
 “Without Platts’ donation, this club would either have had to fold or had to charge.” 
  
Jon Jones, Dealer Principal of Platts Motor Company, said: “We were thrilled to be 
able to help the students in this way. We already had a tie up with Highcrest with 
Hyundai’s Skills for the Future business awards scheme, so this seemed a natural 
extension." 
  
For more on The Highcrest Academy, go to www.highcrest.bucks.sch.uk 
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Touch down in Wycombe to learn how to play 
American football 

Residents can enjoy all the excitement of the US 
Super Bowl in High Wycombe without any of the 
physical clashes the sport is renowned for. 

 
Flag Football, a non-contact version of American 
football, is being played every Thursday evening 
at John Hampden Grammar School – and is 
open to all over-16s of any sporting ability for 
just £2 each. 
 

The sessions, running from 7-8pm, are being coached by Buckinghamshire Wolves 
American Football Club. The evenings are organised by Leap, the Sport and Activity 
Partnership for the area, on behalf of Buckinghamshire County Council's Active Bucks 
project. “We’re offering all the fun of American Football without any of the hits,” 
explained Leap Director Mark Ormerod. 
 
“This is a great opportunity for people to learn about this fantastic game which is 
becoming more and more popular in the UK. National Football League (NFL) fixtures 
will be taking place at Wembley Stadium and Twickenham later this year, so here’s 
your chance to really find out more about this fascinating sport first-hand in 
High Wycombe. What's more, initiatives such as this are wonderful in that they work for 
all levels of ability and are suitable for people who are not necessarily fantastic at 
sport." 
 
Coaches from the Buckinghamshire Wolves - based around Beaconsfield - will be in 
attendance at the sessions at the school in Marlow Hill. There is no need to pre-book 
because people can simply turn up and join in. 
 
Flag football is a version of US and Canadian football where the basic rules are similar 
to those of the mainstream game. But instead of tackling players to the ground, the 
defensive team must remove a flag or flag belt from the ball carrier. 
 
Mr Ormerod added: “Leap’s message 
for 2017 is that people in Bucks need to 
be more active for the sake of their 
health. This is a fantastic way to look 
after your health and have fun.” 
 

Residents can enjoy their first 
session for free if they 
downloaded a voucher from this 
site: www.activebucks.co.uk 

T&T News 



 

Page 26 Issue  39 

 

T&T News Page 7 

More volunteers needed as 

Hospice prepares for new era  
 
Volunteers are being urged to come  
forward to help patients with life-limiting 
conditions as South Bucks Hospice  
prepares to move into a stunning new 
£4.8m building. 
  
The charity is on course to move later this year into a 15,000 square foot  
three-storey property in Totteridge, High Wycombe. However, more volunteers 
are needed to carry out various functions which support the care services. 
 
Dee Baverstock, South Bucks Hospice’s Volunteers Co-ordinator, explained: 
“We have a great team here but we still need volunteers everywhere. We are 
looking for drivers, gardeners, collection boxes collectors, receptionists, and 
people who simply are good at meeting and greeting. “You don’t have to have 
any special medical expertise to volunteer, because all skills are welcome and 
can be used by us for the benefit of our patients.” 
   
Former nursery nurse Elaine Merrilees is one such volunteer who says that 
helping out at the charity has benefited her by enriching her life. Elaine, 57, a 
mother-of-three from Hughenden Valley, has volunteered at the hospice as a 
day services assistant for four hours every Tuesday since April 2015. “I have 
made a lot of friends here among staff and patients and do feel I have made a 
difference,” she said. Now Elaine urges others to follow her example. She  
added: “If you are thinking about volunteering then give it a go because there 
are so many opportunities”. 
  
By the middle of 2018, it is projected that 650 to 800 people a month will be  
using the new hospice building.  
 
People can volunteer from as little as two hours a week.  
 

If you want to join the Hospice team, contact: 
Dee at dee.baverstock@sbhospice.org.uk or call 01494 537775. 
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Hire Cedar Barn or  

The Stables Hazlemere 

 

Converted Barn and The Stables 

 

Each room holds 60 people 

Suitable for meetings, parties and fitness groups etc 

Cost: £18 per hour Cedar Barn 

Cost: £12 per hour The Stables 

Please call Rachel on 01494 715548  

or email cedarbarnbookings@btconnect.com 

or visit www.hazlemereparishcouncil.org.uk 

 

Al�� B��	 
2 Totteridge Common 

Cottages 
High Wycombe  

HP13 7QF 
Tel: 01494 531287 

 
Wide selection of original  

paintings, including Red Kites in 
various scenes.  

All reasonably priced. 

 
Blackboards & Posters Written 

General Signwriting  
House Names etc. 

Est. 1979 
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From Westminster to Wycombe - Steve Baker MP 
 

Those who are interested in Brexit will know the House of Commons 
has conferred on the Prime Minister the authority to trigger Article 50 of 
the Lisbon Treaty, which starts the process of leaving the EU and, as I 
write, it is currently being debated in the House of Lords.  When we 
leave the EU, we will remain the same outward-looking, globally-
minded, flexible and dynamic country we have always been.  Great Brit-
ain is open for business.  This is a new chapter for Britain and there will 
be both opportunities and challenges ahead. But because of the decisions 
this Government has taken, the British economy is fundamentally strong 
and will continue to be strong as we negotiate our departure from the 

EU. Employment is at a record high – and the budget deficit has been reduced by almost 
two thirds.  The UK grew faster than any other major advanced economy in 2016, and the 
Bank of England upgraded its forecast for UK growth in 2017.  As we move into a period 
of negotiation with the EU, there may be some adjustment as the economy responds, but 
the UK is well placed to deal with the challenges, and take advantage of the opportunities, 
that lie ahead.  As experienced international trade negotiators have told me, our prospects 
are bright. 
 
As well as making a success of Brexit, the Government has a plan to build an economy that 
works for everybody.  At the Autumn Statement, the Chancellor set out how we will  
continue to bring down the deficit and live within our means, provide support for our 
economy through investment and job creation, and go further to help ordinary working 
people with the cost of living.  I look forward to further announcements in the Budget on 
8th March. 
 
Recently I asked my wife to photograph a huge series of potholes when we were driving 
around Handy Cross so that I could report it to be filled [http://transportforbucks.net/
report-it-pothole.aspx].  A few days later I was pleased to learn the Secretary of State for 
Transport had announced additional funds for road repairs.  
Buckinghamshire has been allocated £852,000 for its pothole fund, which is over and above 
the sums already announced for 2017/2018 to help repair our local highways.   
 
In April, every NHS trust will have a legal duty to charge overseas patients upfront unless 
they can prove they are eligible for non-urgent care.  The Government has no problem with 
overseas visitors using our NHS as long as they make a fair contribution, just as the British 
taxpayer does.  The Government aims to recover up to £500million a year by the middle of 
this Parliament, which can then be reinvested in patient care. 
 
As ever, if you would like to comment on the Government’s programme, please email me 
at: steve.baker.mp@parliament.uk.  If you despair of the bureaucracy of government and 
would like my help with a particular issue, please phone my constituency office on 01494 
448408. 
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RMG Plumbing & Heating 
 
♦ Boiler Servicing  
♦ Boiler Repair & Replacement 
♦ All Aspects of  plumbing covered 
 

Local Gas Safe Registered heating 
engineer and plumber. 

For all your heating and plumbing needs. 
 
Call us now: 
 

Mobile 07765 461323 
Home: 01494 451591 

 

 
 
 
 

Heart of Bucks is the local community foundation for Buckinghamshire. Both a 
company and registered charity it was established in 2000 and since then has 
supported thousands of community projects working closely with donors. 
 
One of the latest donors was BP Collins who have donated £10,000 to help 
support five local charities. Beneficiaries from this donations are Aylesbury 
Women’s Aid,  Youth Concern in Aylesbury, Lindengate in Wendover, Young 
Enterprise Bucks and Sea Cadets, Marlow. Heart of Bucks received over 100 
applications for the funding from across the county. 
 
If you would like to find out more then visit the web site at: 
www.heartofbucks.org. You can e-mail them at info@buckscf.org.uk or telephone 
on 01296 330134. 
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Rennie Grove Hospice Care provides 24/7 responsive end-of-life care to 
local patients with cancer and other life limiting illnesses. The care is 
based around the patient with dedicated nursing staff. 
 
Throughout the year Rennie Grove organises a number of fundraising 
events and relies very much on its volunteers to help with a variety of 
events and duties. Below are just a few of the things taking place over 
the next few months…. 
 
Desperately Seeking Sam 
This spring saw the launch of an urgent appeal to raise £36,000 to fund 
the salary of an additional Hospice nurse for one year. As the number of 
patient referrals increases many who have multiple  medical conditions 
place a higher demand on nursing services. Another nurse will help  
Ensure Rennie Grove can continue to respond to patients as soon as 
they need us.  
 
Falling...with style 
This adrenaline pumping opportunity takes place at Hinton Airfield near 
Brackley on Sunday 11th June. All places for this jump have now been 
taken up but maybe you are up for the fundraising challenge next time? 
Each participant has been challenged with raising a target of £395 in 
sponsorship. 
 
St Albans Half Marathon 
Once again runners will be taking part in the St Albans Half Marathon to 
raise funds for Rennie Grove. For those where perhaps running the full 
distance is not your scene there is the option of a walking marathon, 5k 
run or 1.5mile fun run. 
 
Find out more 
If you would like to find out more about the events both sporting, social 
and others taking place then visit the web site at www.renniegrove.org. 
You can also find information about volunteering opportunities too. 
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IT COULD SAVE YOUR LIFE WHEN AWAY FROM HOME! 

THE INFORMATION FORM CONTAINS 

HIGH WYCOMBE 
LIONS CLUB 

Has your wallet got the 
Medical Message? 

Take one today – Free of charge Contact – Lion Pam Nower 01628 521405 

Alan’s Sewing Machines 
126 Amersham Road, Terriers, High Wycombe  

Tel: 01494 527600 
 

 We’re Back 
After a pretty horrendous year I am very pleased to say 
the shop is now opening from 11am to 5pm Tuesday to Saturday. (I am very 
grateful to the John Radcliff hospital who have made this possible). 

 

This year celebrates 10 years at the shop. There will be some special prices at 
the end of March. I should like to thank everyone for their best wishes and 
support during this time. As usual the best prices for all your sewing needs. 

 

Sewing machine repairs back as usual 
 

Lots of fabrics, Haberdashery, Sewing Machine sales and accessories 
 

Card payments welcome                 www.alanssewingmachinesbucks.co.uk         
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How you pay for Parking  has changed 
 
From Saturday 25th February the way motorists pay 
for parking in council run car parks changed. With the 
exception of The Swan and Easton Street Multi-
storeys parking will be on a pay and display basis. 

 
The ANPR system has been removed due to restrictions on access to data 
from the DVLA. This is despite positive conversations the council had  
directly with DVLA about using ANPR in its car parks. The government has 
been working on a package which includes wider ANPR usage in the public 
sector but there is currently no clear timetable when this will be introduced. 
 
In the meantime please remember that in most council car parks in the town 
to pay and display a ticket when you park your vehicle. 

T & T NEWS NEEDS YOUR 
STORIES and EVENTS 

 

If you run a local group and would like to 
let the community know what you do, 

attract new members or get support for an 
event then get in touch. The deadline for 

our summer 2017 edition is 20th May. 
  

Call us on 01494 463107  
or text 07905 888098. 

E-mail: tandtnews@tiscali.co.uk 

T & T NEWS 10th BIRTHDAY 
 

The next edition of T & T News marks our 
10th Birthday. We know many of you have 

been regular readers since we started back in 
2007. Things have changed during that time 

and we want to hear your stories on how 
different Totteridge & Terriers is now.  

 

Call us on 01494 463107  
or text 07905 888098. 

E-mail: tandtnews@tiscali.co.uk 
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Fresh dough pizza now available 10" 13" 15" and 18" collection or delivery 
*Free six wings with collection or delivery, orders over £18 code TNT185* 
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What’s Going on in Girlguiding? 

Several units went to RUSH for trampolining as a  

pre-Christmas treat. 6
th

 HW Brownies did a trip to Icando 

at Guide Headquarters in London and completed their 

Science Inves
gator badge. 

 

Brownies have done their number fun badge with the METRO bank who came 

to mee
ngs which was followed with a trip to the Bank and also some have 

gained their Writer badge with help from Explore learning in High Wycombe. 

16
th

 HW Brownie had a surprise baby shower evening for Brown Owl who has 

since had a li.le boy. 

 

A joint party was held with Guides and Brownies at St Augus
ne’s church. 

2
nd

 HW Guides had a Christmas sleepover before Christmas and have been on 

an indoor residen
al at Phasels Wood during half term. They also went to see 

Moala at the cinema and volunteered at the One Can Trust warehouse recently.  

2
nd

 HW Rainbows had a sleepover and cinema trip in December. 

An a4ernoon of Interna
onal Dance to celebrate Thinking Day – a special day in 

the Guiding calendar – will take place within a couple of days of this ar
cle 

going to print.  We have girls taking part from all sec
ons, being Rainbows, 

Brownies, Guides and Rangers, and hopefully a fun a4ernoon will be had by all. 

The Leaders had an enjoyable District social evening at the Works restaurant in 

High Wycombe which was well a.ended with a good chance to relax and have 

a good catch up. 

 

We have had a couple of Adult volunteers come forward who are now helping 

with Brownie Units. 

However, we are s
ll seeking more Adult volunteers to help with units, 

par
cularly Rainbows (5 – 7 years) 

 

Are you interested in being a leader and having fun alongside the girls?  If so, 

please contact Terrie on 01494 445816   07720 383535 email  Terrie on 01494 

445816    07720 383535   email terrie103@b
nternet.com or visit the 

the na
onal website  www.girlguiding.org.uk/interested  
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Other local Church information for Totteridge & Terriers 
 
Totteridge Baptist Church 
Located on Hillary Road, High Wycombe, HP13 7RA Regular Sunday service at 
10:30am. Clubs and groups include Beavers, Cubs, Genesis Club for Y1-6 and 
Youth Club at ESYC for Y7+.  
Tel: 01494 - 263359 
 
St Andrews Church (C of E) 
Located on Hatters Lane, High Wycombe HP13 7NJ. 
Services are every Sunday at 9:15am & 11:15am.  
Tel: 01494 - 529668 
 
St Wulstans Catholic Church 
Located on Hollis Road, Totteridge, HP13 7UN 
Regular Masses both on Sunday’s and at other times during the week.  
Tel: 01494 - 438300 
 
St Augustines Church (Catholic) 
Located on Amersham Hill, High Wycombe 
There are regular Masses on Saturday’s, Sunday’s and during the week.  
Tel: 01494 - 523969 
 
Totteridge Mosque 
(Wycombe Islamic & Mosque Trust Limited) 
24 Totteridge Road, High Wycombe, HP13 6EB Tel: 01494 - 513440 
Also Muslim Education Centre at 4 The Parade, Totteridge Drive  
Tel: 01494 - 522786 

David Winterburn 
Marketing & Media 

 

In-house newsletters,  
Local promotional work 

Flyers for the small business 
RSL Radio service management 

Training and Production  
 

Tel: 01494 – 463107 
dwinterburn.fm@tiscali.co.uk 

PUPPY & DOG TRAINING 
CLASSES, 1-2-1’s & BEHAVIOUR 

In High Wycombe, Beaconsfield &  
surrounding areas 

Small classes using reward-based methods 
Qualified, experienced instructor 

Member of APDT & CAPBT 

 
Tel. 07903 303 472 

www.suzannebullworthy.weebly.com  
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Your advert Here….. 
Our  Mini-Ads are great value  

starting at only 

£12 B&W / £15 colour per issue 

Or why not go for a quarter page as 

per this box? 

£20 B & W / £30 Colour 

Half page and subject to space full 

page advertising is also available. 

Promote your business to nearly 

3,750 households in Totteridge & 

Terriers. 

Call us now or e-mail:  

T: 01494 463107  

E: tandnews@tiscali.co.uk 
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For the opportunity to make new friends and to partake in a wide 

variety of ac
vi
es, why not join Wycombe Wenches? 

We are a growing WI with an open door policy to welcome anyone 

wishing to become a member. You can even try us out for a few weeks before having to 

commit so don’t feel pressurised to sign up should you not wish to during the first few taster 

sessions. We have over thirty ‘Wenches’ in our group both young and old’er’ yet would love 

to encourage more to join us.  

 

The new season’s programme has been published with an introduc
on to Tai Chi for us all to 

try out on 8
th

 March and a summer calendar packed with speakers and ac
vi
es. Last 

Christmas, we decorated a Christmas tree in suffrage.e colours and adver
sed the work of 

the WI, to support The Christmas Tree Fes
val run by All Saints Church, in High Wycombe 

and we try to be aware of the needs of our community. 

 

As well as the monthly mee
ngs there is also a thriving addi
onal 

ac
vi
es programme.  There is a regular book club (currently reading I 

Am Pilgrim by Terry Hayes), a supper club which involves ea
ng in and 

ea
ng out and a crea
ve cra4 group that helps to facilitate the 

learning of new skills and to encourage you to try new cra4y interests 

(I learned to knit and to applique this year).  

 

Most of us will be a.ending the WI Fair in London, in March and some 

of us will be swapping pies and tarts at the Bring and Bake session 

that is a regular ac
vity within our group. 

 

My aim, this year, is to encourage more women from differing 

backgrounds, ethnic groups and religions to join us. We need you to make our group more 

representa
ve of High Wycombe in general so we encourage you to come along and receive 

a generous welcome. I am hoping to visit as many diverse women’s groups in order to 

persuade more women to join us for fun and friendship. 

 

If you are interested in finding out more about being a WI member then why not come 

along? We meet on the 2
nd

 Wednesday of the month, in To.eridge Community Centre, from 

8-10 pm. Guests and prospec
ve new members are always made welcome so don’t be shy, 

get in touch and try us out. 

 

To find out more, visit our website: h.p://wycombewi.weebly.com. Send us an email and we 

can meet and greet you properly. Failing that a quick call to me on the number below will do 

the trick. We would love to see you! 

 

Dawn Jafari, President - Wycombe Wenches 01494 521372 

Wycombe Wenches WI 
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Interwoven with these days and the weekly rhythm of prayer we shall mark out this 
special time in which we follow our Lord from his time of testing in the desert to his 
arrest and death and celebrate his victory over all the dark and destructive forces 
which drive human beings.  We shall follow step by step from his triumphal entry into 
the holy city to his lonely agony on the cross.  We shall rest, as he rested in the 
tomb, and then share in the joy of his resurrection, the spectacular start of a seven-
week-long party. 
 
If you would like to know more about the season of Lent, or to find out what 
Christians believe about the death and resurrection of Jesus, please contact me by e
-mail (vicar@terrierschurch.org.uk), telephone (at 01494 520676) or letter to “St 
Francis Vicarage, Terriers, High Wycombe HP13 5AB”.   

 
Regular parish activities: 

Sunday services at 8.00 a.m. and 10.00 a.m. 

Communion services each Wednesday at 10.00 a.m. in the traditional style of 

the Book of Common Prayer. 

“Knit, craft and natter” each Wednesday at 11.00 a.m. in collaboration with 

the South Bucks Hospice. 

Messy Church at 4.00 p.m. on the third Saturday of each month for all ages. 

Drop-off and Sort at 1.30 – 5.30 p.m. on the second Sunday of each month 

for donations for refugees: light refreshments are served. 

Communion services on Saints’ days and other holy days (details on the parish 
website: www.terrierschurch.org.uk).  

Julian Meetings for exploring meditation and the way of contemplative prayer.  

Held in church at 8.00 p.m. first Monday and 2.30 p.m. on the third Monday. 

Keep Fit for the not-so-active in the hall at 3.00 p.m. on Tuesday afternoons. 

Christian Aid Lunch in the hall at 12.30 p.m. each Friday school term-time. 

The Walkers United group meet on the first Saturday of each month from 

February to November for a walk and a pub lunch. 

Working parties to keep the church grounds tidy second Saturday 9.30 a.m. 

With every good wish to you and yours at this special time of year. 
   

Tony Dickinson 

T&T News 
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Spring at St Francis’ Church 
 

Reaching out 
Fifty years ago Bob Dylan sang that “the times they are a-
changing”. For many people those changes were to be  
welcomed.  Half a century on, we can sing those words 
again, with equal truthfulness but without the same  
confidence that the changes that are happening will bring 
us to a better place. People are feeling vulnerable.  Accept-

ed ideas and ways of behaving are under attack.  Those whose job it is to uphold the 
rule of law are lambasted as “enemies of the people” simply for doing their job.  Peo-
ple who have come to power promising to end the lies of politicians are themselves 
lying with a much greater brazenness than any of the people they criticise.  People 
are beginning to think again about the ancient question, “What is truth?” 
 
Two thousand years ago the foreign governor of a small country under military occu-
pation asked that question of a man who had been brought before him as an enemy 
of stability and a threat to the established order of things. The governor asked the 
question, but did not wait for an answer. Under pressure from the mob gathered  
outside his headquarters, he gave it what it asked for. He condemned the man to 
death, however reluctantly, and let someone else, a convicted terrorist or a “freedom 
fighter” depending on your perspective, go free.   
 
Christians believe that the answer to the governor’s question was standing before 
him. The man he condemned to death, Jesus of Nazareth, reveals truth; he is truth.  

By his self-giving and his acceptance of the death suffered by the lowest criminals, 
Jesus reveals the truth that there is no situation so desperate that God is not part of 
it, even when God appears nowhere to be seen.  By his resurrection, Jesus reveals 
the truth that there is no situation that God cannot transform.  
 
During the weeks of Lent, the people of St Francis invite all who share a concern for 
truth to explore the truth that Jesus reveals, the truth of the God who is totally  
committed to humanity in love and compassion, however we may name him, the God 
who suffers with us and for us.  That is why, each week from 1st March until the  
middle of April, St Francis Church will again be offering a series of “drop-in quiet 
days”, space for anyone who wishes to explore the truth of God’s love for them.  
Each Thursday up to and including 13th April the church will be open from Morning 
Prayer at 9.30 a.m. until Evening Prayer at 5.30 p.m. for people to read, to pray, to 
be still, to light a candle, to rest consciously in God’s presence.  You don’t have to 
commit to the full day.  Simply drop in for as long or as short a time as you can 
spare.  There will be resources available to help visitors use that time.  People will be 
around to offer guidance or to answer questions, but they won’t force themselves on 
visitors uninvited.  
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Our annual fes
ve events were well a.ended once again. I say 

events as we held two, an evening 3-course Dinner/Disco 

Dance at Hazlemere Golf Club and a lunch
me meal at The 

Dolphin in To.eridge. All a bit foodie in December so as the lighter and hopefully 

warmer days will be with us soon outside events and day trips will start to fill the 

programme again. 

 

Our AGM was held at the Pub Night in January. This is very much an informal event but 

a useful chance to review the past year and look at events for the coming year. There 

were one or two good sugges
ons that we will include in forthcoming programmes. 

Details of our events can also be found be visi
ng the web site for which we now have a 

new easier address link at www.chameleonsingles.org.uk 

 

Over the last few months members have also enjoyed live music at Dusty’s Blues Club 

in Holmer Green, another visit for an evening meal at The Bellcote just outside 

Chesham and a visit to the Rebellion Brewery in Marlow Bo.om. Some of our popular 

events run regularly so there is no reason to miss out with both Friday Lunch Club and 

the Pub Night taking place every month on the first and last Friday respec
vely. We 

also go to the theatre, cinema, live music performances, comedy evenings, do the 

occasional walk and various other events and trips out throughout the year.  

 

All our events are open to new members with the Pub Night a great place to meet up. 

You would be very welcome to come along and join us for a drink on the last Friday of 

the month at The Crown, Amersham Road, Hazlemere from 7:30pm. There is food 

available if you wish to skip the cooking at home and many members take that 

opportunity! 

 

If you are single, 40 – 60’s, looking for a great social life and new friends then why not 

give us a try? There are no strangers at Chameleon, just new friends to be made in a 

social group run by and for its members. We have several local people from To.eridge, 

Terriers and surrounding areas and you would be very welcome too. To find out more 

call one of our membership secretaries Heike 01494 – 459246 or Joyce 01494 – 817895 

or e-mail: info@chameleonsingles.org.uk. Visit us on-line at 

www.chameleonsingles.org.uk for more informa
on and an events lis
ng. 

 

 
and now on Streetlife (The Local Social Network) too! 

CCHHAAMMEELLEEOONN SSIINNGGLLEESS  GGRROOUUPP 
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Your local  
County Councillors 

 

Terriers & Amersham Hill  
Val Letheren    
E-mail: vletheren@buckscc.gov.uk 
 

Bowerdean 
Chaudrey Ditta   
E-mail: cditta@buckscc.gov.uk 
 

For your local District councillors: 
Visit the Wycombe District Council 
Web Site at: www.wycombe.gov.uk 
and follow the links to “Find your 
Councillor” from the Council  
Services tab. 

 

Mobile Hairdressing 
 

Have your hair cut in the comfort of 
your own home. I live locally and 

have over 20 years experience 
 

Ladies, Families and Children 
 

07956 483324 

Bucks Relationship Counselling 
 

Relationship in need of help? 
Communication an issue? 

You need to talk to someone? 
Qualified Relate Counsellor available 

Help for couples or individuals 

Call Chris on 07549 103298 
Initial Consultation Free 

www.bucksrelationshipcounselling.co.uk 
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Your Community…..Getting Involved 
 

In this day and age of the computer, tablet and smartphone finding a world of 

informa
on is nothing more than a click of the mouse or tap of the touchscreen 

away. But even with this technology at hand knowing what is around locally is 

not always easy. Below are just a few organisa
ons, groups and public groups 

you may wish to get involved with. Even if none of the below are of interest 

then you are always free to click or tap away for more informa
on. 

 

W.I. (Women’s ins&tute) 

As the name suggest this one is for the Ladies. Locally we have two ac
ve 

groups, Terriers W.I. and Wycombe Wenches. Both are regular contributors to 

this magazine but more importantly welcome new members. 

 

Men in sheds 

Men in sheds is a place where men of all ages can come along and take part in 

ac
vi
es similar to what they would do either at home or in the garden but 

with the bonus of like minded men providing good company. A typical “Shed” 

provides materials, equipment and tools to enable members to develop 

interests and get involved in produc
ve ac
vi
es either using exis
ng skills or 

learning new ones. 

 

NAG’s (Neighbourhood Ac&on Groups) 

A NAG is an ini
a
ve set up to deal with key issues iden
fied by the 

community. The group is co-ordinated locally by Thames Valley Police.  

Typically NAG’s consist of residents including young people, district and parish 

Councillors , representa
ves from the business community, Neighbourhood 

Watch co-ordinators and the local Policing team. Each NAG usually iden
fies 

three key priori
es for the policing team to address with the assistance of the 

community. 

 

Scouts, Guides & Sports Clubs 

There are several local groups and clubs you can join locally. All are run by 

volunteers for the benefit of young people although of course in the case of 

sports clubs there are those that cater for adults too. Some are local while 

others may involve travelling a li.le further across High Wycombe.  

 


